Susquehanna Area Regional Airport Authority

Executive Committee

February 23, 2018
Minutes

A meeting of the Executive Committee of the Susquehanna Area Regional Airport Authority (SARAA or the Authority) was called to order by Mr. Libhart on Friday, February 23, 2018 at 9:30 a.m. in the David C. McIntosh Boardroom at HIA with the following members of the Committee present:







Stephen Libhart







James Gross




Carolyn Van Newkirk







Also attending were  Timothy Edwards (Executive Director),  Marshall Stevens (Deputy Executive Director),  Michael Winfield (Post & Schell), David Spaulding (Deputy Director, Engineering & Planning), Thomas Peiffer (Deputy Director, Finance & Administration,) Kevin Bryner (Deputy Director, IT), Belinda Svirbely (Deputy Director, Operations, Security & Public Safety), Scott Miller (Deputy Director, Advertising & PR) and Camille Springer (Executive Assistant).
Minutes:  The minutes of the January 26, 2018 Executive Committee were deemed approved.
Executive Session:

Mr. Libhart convened an Executive Session at 9:31 a.m. to discuss a litigation issue.  
Mr. Libhart reconvened the Executive Committee meeting at 9:40 a.m.
Financials & Dashboard (through December, 2017):
Mr. Peiffer reported that the year-to-date Total Operating Revenues are 1.9% better than expectations, or $516,000. Total Operating Expenses are 1.5% lower than budget year-to-date, or $260,000 resulting from utilities, marketing expenses and Contracted Repairs and Services.  Net Operating Revenues are 7.6% better than budget year-to-date. Total Income is ($506,679).  (This excludes the Old Bethlehem Steel lot sale, which is reflected as a footnote on the Budget Summary page).   Mr. Edwards said that on the Budget Summary page, actual activity is compared to the 2017 budget.  He said that staff did not budget for any revenue sharing in 2017 as there were no expectations that there would be any.  However, 2017 resulted in revenue sharing in the amount of $558,000.  Therefore, part of the negative Variance to Budget of ($506,679) is a reflection of the fact that revenue sharing for 2017 was not anticipated.  The revenue sharing number of $558,000 resulted because staff was able to outperform expectations on the revenue side and underspend on the expense side.  On the Sales and Revenue Summary Report for December, Total Food/Gift Gross Sales are up .38% year-to-date.  Total Car Rental Sales are up .43% year-to-date.  Fuel flowage is down both in gallons and revenue year-to-date.  The Receivable Trade Summary Report looks good.  
RFP for Legal Services:
Mr. Edwards reported that on January 5, 2018, SARAA submitted a Request for Proposals seeking qualified firms to provide a full range of legal services to the Airport Authority.  Responses were received from eight law firms.  A three members committee consisting of the SARAA Board Chairman and executive staff reviewed and scored all responses.  The selection committee recommends that SARAA engage the law firm of Post & Schell (P&S) of Harrisburg, Pennsylvania as primary solicitor to the Airport Authority.  Michael Winfield, Principal at Post & Schell, will serve as the lead team member for handling the legal affairs of the Airport Authority.  Mr. Winfield will attend all Board meetings and Committee meetings as requested by SARAA.  In addition, Post & Schell has proposed a teaming arrangement with the law firm of Pillar + Aught to supplement those areas where Pillar + Aught have a heightened degree of industry and practice experience.  Such an approach will enable SARAA to continue to work with a majority of the team members that have served SARAA over the years.  In addition, as is current practice, the law firm of Kaplan Kirsch Rockwell will continue to be used as needed to provide special legal assistance with emphasis on airport/aviation law issues.
Recommendation:

(1)  Authorize the Executive Director to execute an Engagement Letter with Post & Schell for a five year term with (2) two-year options terms to provide general legal services to the Airport Authority.  Post & Schell will charge SARAA a blended hourly rate of $220 Principal; $185 Associate; $140 Paralegal for the first two years of the agreement then increasing to $250 Principal; $215 Associate; $170 Paralegal beginning in year five.  The rate structure will be subject to negotiation for the option period if exercised.

(2) Authorize the Executive Director to execute an Engagement letter with Pillar + Aught for a five year term with (2) two-year options to provide legal services supplemental to the services provided by Post & Schell.  Pillar + Aught services will be billed at an hourly rate of $225 for the term of the engagement.
There were no objections to forwarding this item to the full Board for approval.
2018 Legislative Priorities:

Mr. Edward presented to the Committee the legislative priorities that are important to airport operations and aviation issues for the coming year.  He will be discussing these priorities with the congressional delegation in Washington, DC in March.  The 2018 Legislative Priorities are
US Congress:

1) Passenger Facility Charges  
2) Airport Improvement Program funding

3) Air Traffic Control/Contract Tower Program

4) Airline Pilot Training

5) Federal Reimbursement for Installation of Explosive Detection Equipment

PA Legislature:

1) Real ID Opt-In Costs
Discussion ensued.  There were no objections to forwarding this item to the full Board for approval as a Consent Calendar item.
Board Planning Session:

Mr. Edwards said that the Board Planning Session will be held on Friday, March 23rd in the McIntosh Boardroom at HIA.  He presented a draft agenda of the Board Planning Session to the Committee members for review.  The focus is on the Strategic Plan and the four goals.  The Airport Operations Committee meeting and the Executive Committee meeting will be held at noon on that day.  Mr. Libhart said that he would send an email to the Board members asking them if would like to add any items to the agenda.
Adjournment:  Mr. Libhart adjourned the meeting at 10:10 a.m.
Next Meeting:   Friday, March 23, 2018, Noon, David C. McIntosh Boardroom, HIA
Respectfully submitted:

Timothy J. Edwards
Executive Director

Prepared by: Camille Springer
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